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? ? ? ? ? If to my favours thou aspire and covet me, good lack! What leach such madness can assain or what medicament?.Tenth Officer's Story,
The, ii. 172.? ? ? ? ? Quoth he, what while from out his hair the morning glimmered white, "This, this is life indeed, except, alas! it doth not
stay.".Then he brought out the casket of jewellery [and showed it to an expert,] who told him that the trinkets were gilt and that their worth was but
an hundred dirhems. When he heard this, he was sore concerned thereat and presenting himself before the Sultan's deputy, made his complaint to
him; whereupon the latter knew that a trick had been put off upon him and that the folk had cozened him and gotten the better of him and taken his
stuffs. Now the magistrate in question was a man of good counsel and judgment, well versed in affairs; so he said to the draper, "Remove
somewhat from thy shop, [and amongst the rest the casket,] and on the morrow break the lock and cry out and come to me and complain that they
have plundered all thy shop. Moreover, do thou call [upon God for succour] and cry aloud and acquaint the folk, so that all the people may resort to
thee and see the breach of the lock and that which is missing from thy shop; and do thou show it to every one who presenteth himself, so the news
may be noised abroad, and tell them that thy chief concern is for a casket of great value, deposited with thee by a great man of the town and that
thou standest in fear of him. But be thou not afraid and still say in thy converse, 'My casket belonged to such an one, and I fear him and dare not
bespeak him; but you, O company and all ye who are present, I call you to witness of this for me.' And if there be with thee more than this talk, [say
it;] and the old woman will come to thee.".When the vizier was ware that she was Arwa and heard her speech, he knew that it behoved him not to
lie and that nought would avail him but truth-speaking; so he bowed [his head] to the ground and wept and said, 'Whoso doth evil, needs must he
abide it, though his day be prolonged. By Allah, I am he who hath sinned and transgressed, and nought prompted me unto this but fear and
overmastering desire and the affliction written upon my forehead; (118) and indeed this woman is pure and chaste and free from all fault.' When
King Dadbin heard this, he buffeted his face and said to his vizier, 'God slay thee! It is thou that hast parted me and my wife and wronged me!' But
Kisra the king said to him, 'God shall surely slay thee, for that thou hastenedst and lookedst not into thine affair and knewest not the guilty from the
guiltless. Hadst thou wrought deliberately, the false had been made manifest to thee from the true; so where was thy judgment and thy sight?".? ? ?
? ? c. The Fishes and the Crab dcccciii.? ? ? ? ? They have shut out thy person from my sight; They cannot shut thy memory from my spright..God,
Of Trust in, i. 114..King Dadbin and his Viziers, Story of, i. 104..Sixteenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 193..44. El Mamoun and Zubeideh
dlxviii.Presently, El Abbas looked out of the window of the saloon and saw thereby a house of goodly ordinance, lofty of building and abounding
in chambers, with two upper stories; but therein was no sign of inhabitants. So he said to the merchant, "Indeed, thou exceedest in doing us honour;
but, by Allah, I will not eat of thy victual till thou tell me what is the reason of the emptiness of yonder house." "O my lord," answered the other,
"that was El Ghitrif's house and he was admitted to the mercy of God (79) and left none other heir than myself; so it became mine, and by Allah, if
thou hast a mind to sojourn in Baghdad, do thou take up thine abode in this house, so thou mayst be in my neighbourhood; for that indeed my heart
inclineth unto thee with love and I would have thee never absent from my sight, so I may still have my fill of thee and hearken to thy speech." El
Abbas thanked him and said to him, "Indeed, thou art friendly in thy speech and exceedest [in courtesy] in thy discourse, and needs must I sojourn
in Baghdad. As for the house, if it like thee, I will abide therein; so take of me its price.".? ? ? ? ? Yea, wonder-words I read therein, my trouble that
increased And caused emaciation wear my body to a shred..? ? ? ? ? God to a tristful lover be light! A man of wit, Yet perishing for yearning and
body-worn is he..? ? ? ? ? Far though you dwell, I'll ne'er your neighbourhood forget, O friends, whose lovers still for you are stupefied..50.
Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Merchant's Sister Night ccxlvi.29. Maan ben Zaideh and the three Girls dxxxii.It chanced one day that he fell in upon
a company of folk and they overcame him by dint of numbers and taking him prisoner, pinioned him and carried him to the lord of that country.
The latter saw his fashion and grace and misdoubting of him, said, 'This is no robber's favour. Tell me truly, O youth, who thou art.' Bihzad thought
shame to acquaint him with his condition and chose rather death for himself; so he answered, 'I am nought but a thief and a bandit.' Quoth the king,
'It behoveth us not to act hastily in the matter of this youth, but that we look into his affair, for that haste still engendereth repentance.' So he
imprisoned him in his palace and assigned him one who should serve him..? ? ? ? ? Thine approof which shall clothe me in noblest attire And my
rank in the eyes of the people raise high..? ? ? ? ? The eyes of lovely women are likened unto me; Indeed, amongst the gardens I open many an
eye..42. The Loves of Jubeir ben Umeir and the Lady Budour cccxxvii.On this wise they abode till the morning, tasting not the savour of sleep; and
when the day lightened, behold, the eunuch came with the mule and said to Sitt el Milah, "The Commander of the Faithful calleth for thee." So she
arose and taking her lord by the hand, committed him to the old man, saying, "I commend him to thy care, under God, (40) till this eunuch cometh
to thee; and indeed, O elder, I owe thee favour and largesse such as filleth the interspace betwixt heaven and earth.".Then he sat down again upon
the throne of his kingship, whilst the vizier stood before him, and they returned to their former estate, but they had nought of the [goods of the
world]. So the king said to his vizier, 'How shall we avail to abide in this city, and we in this state of poverty?' And he answered, 'Be at thine ease
and have no concern.' Then he singled out one of the soldiers (255) and said to him, 'Send us thy service (256) for the year.' Now there were in the
city fifty thousand subjects (257) and in the hamlets and villages a like number; and the vizier sent to each of these, saying, 'Let each of you get an
egg and lay it under a hen.' So they did this and it was neither burden nor grievance to them..So King Suleiman Shah made answer unto Caesar
with 'Hearkening and obedience.' Then he arose and despatched her to him, and Cassar went in to her and found her overpassing the description
bulletin-of-miscellaneous-information-1904.pdf
Page 1/9

Bulletin Of Miscellaneous Information 1904

wherewithal they had described her to him; wherefore he loved her with an exceeding love and preferred her over all his women and his love for
Suleiman Shah was magnified; but Shah Khatoun's heart still clave to her son and she could say nought. As for Suleiman Shah's rebellious son,
Belehwan, when he saw that Shah Khatoun had married the king of the Greeks, this was grievous to him and he despaired of her. Meanwhile, his
father Suleiman Shah kept strait watch over the child and cherished him and named him Melik Shah, after the name of his father. When he reached
the age of ten, he made the folk swear fealty to him and appointed him his heir apparent, and after some days, [the hour of] the old king's admission
[to the mercy of God] drew near and he died..When the king returned from his journey, he questioned his vizier of the affairs of his kingdom and
the latter answered, 'All is well, O king, save a vile matter, which I have discovered here and wherewith I am ashamed to confront the king; but, if I
hold my peace thereof, I fear lest other than I discover it and I [be deemed to] have played traitor to the king in the matter of my [duty of] loyal
warning and my trust.' Quoth Dabdin, 'Speak, for thou art none other than a truth-teller, a trusty one, a loyal counsellor in that which thou sayest,
undistrusted in aught.' And the vizier said, 'O king, this woman to whose love thy heart cleaveth and of whose piety thou talkest and her fasting and
praying, I will make plain to thee that this is craft and guile.' At this, the king was troubled and said, 'What is to do?' 'Know,' answered the vizier,
'that some days after thy departure, one came to me and said to me, "Come, O vizier, and look." So I went to the door of the [queen's]
sleeping-chamber and beheld her sitting with Aboulkhair, her father's servant, whom she favoureth, and she did with him what she did, and this is
the manner of that which I saw and heard.'.To his beloved one the lover's heart's inclined, iii. 22..? ? ? ? ? g. The Crows and the Hawk dccccvi.? ? ?
? ? If thou forsake us, there is none Can stand to us instead of thee..When the king heard this story, he said in himself, "Verily, had I given ear to
the sayings of my courtiers and inclined to the idle prate [of those who counselled me] in the matter of [the slaying of] my vizier, I had repented to
the utterest of repentance, but praised be God, who hath disposed me to mansuetude and long-suffering and hath endowed me with patience!" Then
he turned to the vizier and bade him return to his dwelling and [dismissed] those who were present, as of wont..? ? ? ? ? d. The Tailor's Story
xxix.It is said that En Numan (169) had two boon-companions, one of whom was called Ibn Saad and the other Amrou ben el Melik, and he
became one night drunken and bade bury them alive; so they buried them. When he arose on the morrow, he enquired for them and was acquainted
with their case, whereupon he built over them a monument and appointed to himself a day of ill-luck and a day of good-luck. If any met him on his
day of ill-omen, he slew him and with his blood he washed the monument aforesaid, the which is a place well known in Cufa; and if any met him
on his day of grace, he enriched him..When the king heard this, drowsiness overcame him and he slept and presently awaking, called for the
candles. So they were lighted and he sat down on his couch and seating Shehrzad by him, smiled in her face. She kissed the earth before him and
said, "O king of the age and lord of the time and the day, extolled be the perfection of [God] the Forgiving One, the Bountiful Giver, who hath sent
me unto thee, of His favour and beneficence, so I have informed thee with longing after Paradise; for that this which thou wast used to do was
never done of any of the kings before thee. As for women, God the Most High [in His Holy Book] maketh mention of them, [whenas He saith,
'Verily, men who submit [themselves unto God] and women who submit] and true-believing men and true-believing women and obedient men and
obedient women and soothfast men and soothfast women [and long-suffering men and long-suffering women and men who order themselves
humbly and women who order themselves humbly and charitable men and charitable women and men who fast and women who fast] and men who
guard their privities and women who guard their privities [and men who are constantly mindful of God and women who are constantly mindful,
God hath prepared unto them forgiveness and a mighty recompense]. (172).The king marvelled at what he saw and questioned him of [how he
came by] the knowledge of this. 'O king,' answered the old man, 'this [kind of] jewel is engendered in the belly of a creature called the oyster and
its origin is a drop of rain and it is firm to the touch [and groweth not warm, when held in the hand]; so, when [I took the second pearl and felt that]
it was warm to the touch, I knew that it harboured some living thing, for that live things thrive not but in heat.' (209) So the king said to the cook,
'Increase his allowance.' And he appointed to him [fresh] allowances..? ? ? ? ? She let him taste her honey and wine (183) before his death: This
was his last of victual until the Judgment Day..Then he took my clothes and washed them and dried them, and put them on me; after which he said
to me, "Get thee gone to thy house." So I returned to my house and he accompanied me, till I came thither, when he said to me, "May God not
forsake thee! I am thy friend [such an one, who used to take of thee goods on credit,] and I am beholden to thee for kindness; but henceforward
thou wilt never see me more."'.? ? ? ? ? Though over me be the tombstone laid, if ever thou call on me, Though rotten my bone should be, thy voice
I'll answer, come what will..? ? ? ? ? Beauty her appanage is grown in its entirety, And for this cause all hearts must bow to her arbitrament..As for
me, I stood, with my head bowed to the earth, forgetting both Institutes and Canons, (99) abode sunk in thought, saying, "How came I to be the
dupe of yonder worthless baggage?" Then said the Amir to me, "What aileth thee that thou answerest not?" And I answered, saying, "O my lord, it
is a custom among the folk that he who hath a payment to make at a certain date is allowed three days' grace; [so do thou have patience with me so
long,] and if, [by the end of that time,] the culprit be not found, I will be answerable for that which is lost." When the folk heard my speech, they all
deemed it reasonable and the Master of Police turned to the Cadi and swore to him that he would do his utmost endeavour to recover the stolen
money and that it should be restored to him. So he went away, whilst I mounted forthright and fell to going round about the world without purpose,
and indeed I was become under the dominion of a woman without worth or honour; and I went round about on this wise all that my day and night,
but happened not upon tidings of her; and thus I did on the morrow..Presently, the old woman came in to her and saw her sitting at Aboulhusn's
head, weeping and lamenting; and when she saw the old woman, she cried out and said to her, "See what hath betided me! Indeed, Aboulhusn is
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dead and hath left me alone and forlorn!" Then she cried out and tore her clothes and said to the old woman, "O my mother, how good he was!"
Quoth the other, "Indeed thou art excused, for thou wast used to him and he to thee." Then she considered what Mesrour had reported to the Khalif
and the Lady Zubeideh and said to her, "Indeed, Mesrour goeth about to sow discord between the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh." "And what is the
[cause of] discord, O my mother?" asked Nuzhet el Fuad. "O my daughter," answered the old woman, "Mesrour came to the Khalif and the Lady
Zubeideh and gave them news of thee that thou wast dead and that Aboulhusn was well. "And Nuzhet el Fuad said to her, "O my aunt, I was with
my lady but now and she gave me a hundred dinars and a piece of silk; and now see my condition and that which hath befallen me! Indeed, I am
bewildered, and how shall I do, and I alone, forlorn? Would God I had died and he had lived!".? ? ? ? ? o. The King's Son and the Merchant's Wife
dccccxciii.The Cadi was perplexed and knew that constraint was not permitted of the law; (269) so he spoke the young merchant fair and said to
him, "Protect me, (270) so may God protect thee. If thou divorce her not, this disgrace will cleave to me till the end of time." Then his rage got the
better of him and he said to him, "An thou divorce her not with a good grace, I will bid strike off thy head forthright and slay myself; rather flame
(271) than shame." The merchant bethought himself awhile, then divorced her with a manifest divorcement (272) and on this wise he delivered
himself from that vexation. Then he returned to his shop and sought in marriage of her father her who had played him the trick aforesaid and who
was the daughter of the chief of the guild of the blacksmiths. So he took her to wife and they abode with each other and lived the most solaceful of
lives, in all prosperity and contentment and joyance, till the day of death; and God [alone] is All-Knowing..The Khalif assigned them pensions and
allowances and as for Noureddin, his father brought him those riches and his wealth waxed and his case was goodly, till he became the richest of
the folk of his time in Baghdad and left not the presence of the Commander of the Faithful night or day. Moreover, he was vouchsafed children by
Sitt el Milah, and he ceased not to live the most delightsome of lives, he and she and his father and mother, a while of time, till Aboulhusn sickened
of a sore sickness and was admitted to the mercy of God the Most High. After awhile, his mother died also and he carried them forth and shrouded
them and buried and made them expiations and nativities. (45) Then his children grew up and became like unto moons, and he reared them in
splendour and fondness, what while his wealth waxed and his case flourished. He ceased not to pay frequent visits to the Commander of the
Faithful, he and his children and his slave-girl Sitt el Milah, and they abode, he and they, in all solace of life and prosperity till there came to them
the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies; and extolled be the perfection of the Abiding One, the Eternal! This is all that hath come
down to us of their story..? ? ? ? ? o. The Man who was lavish of his House and his Victual to one whom he knew not dcccciv.It chanced one day
that they sallied forth to stop the way and fell in upon a caravan in the night; but the people of the caravan were on their guard; so they joined battle
with the robbers and overcame them and slew them and the boy fell wounded and abode cast down in that place till the morrow, when he opened
his eyes and finding his comrades slain, lifted himself up and rose to walk in the way. Presently, there met him a man, a treasure-seeker, and said to
him, 'Whither goest thou, O youth?' So he told him what had betided him and the other said, 'Be of good heart, for that [the season of] thy fair
fortune is come and God bringeth thee joy and solace. I am one who am in quest of a hidden treasure, wherein is vast wealth. So come with me,
that thou mayst help me, and I will give thee wealth, wherewith thou shalt provide thyself thy life long.' Then he carried the youth to his dwelling
and dressed his wound, and he abode with him some days, till he was rested; when he took him and two beasts and all that he needed, and they
fared on till they came to a precipitous mountain..?THE FOURTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..One day, another of my friends came to me and said
'A neighbour of mine hath invited me to hear [music]. [And he would have me go with him;] but I said, 'I will not foregather with any one.'
However, he prevailed upon me [to accompany him]; so we repaired to the place and found there a man, who came to meet us and said, '[Enter,] in
the name of God!' Then he pulled out a key and opened the door, whereupon we entered and he locked the door after us. Quoth I, 'We are the first
of the folk; but where are their voices?' (128) '[They are] within the house,' answered he. 'This is but a privy door; so be not amazed at the absence
of the folk.' And my friend said to me, 'Behold, we are two, and what can they avail to do with us?' [Then he brought us into the house,] and when
we entered the saloon, we found it exceeding desolate and repulsive of aspect Quoth my friend, 'We are fallen [into a trap]; but there is no power
and no virtue save in God the Most High, the Supreme!' And I said, 'May God not requite thee for me with good!'.? ? ? ? ? a. The First Voyage of
Sindbad the Sailor.As for the merchant, he bought him a sheep and slaughtering it, roasted it and dressed birds and [other] meats of various kinds
and colours and bought dessert and sweetmeats and fresh fruits. Then he repaired to El Abbas and conjured him to accept of his hospitality and
enter his house and eat of his victual. The prince consented to his wishes and went with him till they came to his house, when the merchant bade
him enter. So El Abbas entered and saw a goodly house, wherein was a handsome saloon, with a vaulted estrade. When he entered the saloon, he
found that the merchant had made ready food and dessert and perfumes, such as overpass description; and indeed he had adorned the table with
sweet-scented flowers and sprinkled musk and rose-water upon the food. Moreover, he had smeared the walls of the saloon with ambergris and set
[the smoke of burning] aloes-wood abroach therein..Then they ate and the tables were removed and they washed their hands; after which Iblis the
Accursed came up to Tuhfeh and said to her, 'O my lady Tuhfeh, thou gladdenest the place and with thy presence enlightenest and embellishest it;
but now fain would these kings hear somewhat of thy singing, for the night hath spread its wings for departure and there abideth thereof but a little.'
Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took the lute and touching its strings on rare wise, played thereon after a wondrous fashion, so that it
seemed to those who were present as if the palace stirred with them for the music. Then she fell a-singing and chanted the following verses:.? ? ? ?
? d. The Tailor's Story cxxxvii.Ali of Damascus and Sitt el Milah, Noureddin, iii. 3..? ? ? ? ? n. The Man whose Caution was the Cause of his Death
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dcccciii.?STORY OF THE SHARPERS WITH THE MONEY-CHANGER AND THE ASS..Now the king's vizier had two daughters, own sisters,
the elder of whom had read books and made herself mistress of [all] sciences and studied the writings of the sages and the histories of the
boon-companions, (160) and she was possessed of abundant wit and knowledge galore and surpassing apprehension. She heard that which the folk
suffered from the king and his despiteous usage of their children; whereupon compassion gat hold upon her for them and jealousy and she besought
God the Most High that He would bring the king to renounce that his heresy, (161) and God answered her prayer. Then she took counsel with her
younger sister and said to her, 'I mean to contrive somewhat for the liberation of the people's children; and it is that I will go up to the king [and
offer myself to him], and when I come to his presence, I will seek thee. When thou comest in to me and the king hath done his occasion [of me], do
thou say to me, 'O my sister, let me hear and let the king hear a story of thy goodly stories, wherewithal we may beguile the waking hours of our
night, till we take leave of each other.' 'It is well,' answered the other. 'Surely this contrivance will deter the king from his heresy and thou shalt be
requited with exceeding favour and abounding recompense in the world to come, for that indeed thou adventurest thyself and wilt either perish or
attain to thy desire.'.? ? ? ? ? Whenas thou passest by the dwellings of my love, Greet him for me with peace, a greeting debonair,.? ? ? ? ? I saw
thee, O thou best of all the human race, display A book that came to teach the Truth to those in error's way..? ? ? ? ? m. The Boy and the Thieves
dcxxvii.The kings of the Jinn were moved to delight by that fair singing and fluent speech and praised Tuhfeh; and Queen Kemeriyeh rose to her
and embraced her and kissed her between the eyes, saying, 'By Allah, it is good, O my sister and solace of mine eyes and darling of my heart!' Then
said she, 'I conjure thee by Allah, give us more of this lovely singing.' And Tuhfeh answered with 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took the lute
and playing thereon after a different fashion from the former one, sang the following verses:.So saying, he left him and went away, whereupon up
came the three other sharpers, the comrades of him of the ass, and said to the money-changer, 'God requite thee for us with good, for that thou hast
bought him! How can we requite thee!' Quoth he, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' When they heard this, they returned to the ass
and fell again to examining him and handling him. Then said they to the money-changer, 'We were mistaken in him. This is not the ass we sought
and he is not worth more than half a score paras to us.' Then they left him and offered to go away, whereat the money-changer was sore chagrined
and cried out at their speech, saying, 'O folk, ye besought me to buy him for you and now I have bought him, ye say, "We were deceived [in him],
and he is not worth more than ten paras to us."' Quoth they, 'We supposed that in him was that which we desired; but, behold, in him is the contrary
of that which we want; and indeed he hath a default, for that he is short of back.' And they scoffed at him and went away from him and
dispersed..The Ninth Night of the Month..Women's Craft, ii. 287..? ? ? ? ? I wander seeking East and West for you, and every time Unto a camp I
come, I'm told, "They've fared away again.".65. The Loves of the Boy and Girl at School ccclxxxv.Selim followed him till he brought him to an
underground chamber and showed him somewhat of wine that was to his mind. So he occupied him with looking upon it and taking him at
unawares, sprang upon him from behind and cast him to the earth and sat upon his breast. Then he drew a knife and set it to his jugular; whereupon
there betided Selim [that wherewithal] God made him forget all that He had decreed [unto him], (72) and he said to the cook, 'Why dost thou this
thing, O man? Be mindful of God the Most High and fear Him. Seest thou not that I am a stranger? And indeed [I have left] behind me a
defenceless woman. Why wilt thou slay me?' Quoth the cook, 'Needs must I slay thee, so I may take thy good.' And Selim said, 'Take my good, but
slay me not, neither enter into sin against me; and do with me kindness, for that the taking of my money is lighter (73) than the taking of my life.'.?
? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's Fifth Brother cliv.There was once in a certain city a woman fair of favour, who had to lover a trooper. Her
husband was a fuller, and when he went out to his business, the trooper used to come to her and abide with her till the time of the fuller's return,
when he would go away. On this wise they abode awhile, till one day the trooper said to his mistress, 'I mean to take me a house near unto thine
and dig an underground passage from my house to thy house, and do thou say to thy husband, "My sister hath been absent with her husband and
now they have returned from their travels; and I have made her take up her sojourn in my neighbourhood, so I may foregather with her at all times.
So go thou to her husband the trooper and offer him thy wares [for sale], and thou wilt see my sister with him and wilt see that she is I and I am
she, without doubt. So, Allah, Allah, go to my sister's husband and give ear to that which he shall say to thee."'.? ? ? ? ? Rail not at the vicissitudes
of Fate, For Fortune still spites those who her berate..At eventide the king sat [in his privy sitting-chamber] and sending for the vizier, said to him,
"Tell me the story of the fuller and his wife." "With all my heart," answered the vizier. So he came forward and said, "Know, O king of the age,
that.? ? ? ? ? I hope for present (62) good [and bounty at thy hand,] For souls of men are still to present (63) good inclined...So he left him for dead
and entering his brother's chamber, saw him asleep, with the damsel by his side, and thought to slay her, but said in himself, 'I will leave the damsel
for myself.' Then he went up to his brother and cutting his throat, severed his head from his body, after which he left him and went away.
Therewithal the world was straitened upon him and his life was a light matter to him and he sought his father Suleiman Shah's lodging, that he
might slay him, but could not win to him. So he went forth from the palace and hid himself in the city till the morrow, when he repaired to one of
his father's strengths and fortified himself therein..EL ABBAS AND THE KING'S DAUGHTER OF BAGHDAD. (46).Meanwhile, King
Azadbekht and his wife stayed not in their flight till they came to [the court of] the King of Fars, (97) whose name was Kutrou. (98) When they
presented themselves to him, he entreated them with honour and entertained them handsomely, and Azadbekht told him his story, first and last. So
he gave him a great army and wealth galore and he abode with him some days, till he was rested, when he made ready with his host and setting out
for his own dominions, waged war upon Isfehend and falling in upon the capital, defeated the rebel vizier and slew him. Then he entered the city
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and sat down on the throne of his kingship; and whenas he was rested and the kingdom was grown peaceful for him, he despatched messengers to
the mountain aforesaid in quest of the child; but they returned and informed the king that they had not found him..146. The Lovers of Bassora
dcxciii.Officer's Story, The Fifteenth, ii. 190..End of Volume I..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Physician Douban iv.To return to the king his father. When
he went to the pit, as of his wont, and called the nurse, she returned him no answer, whereat his breast was straitened and he let down a man who
[found the nurse dead and the boy gone and] acquainted the king therewith; which when he heard, he buffeted his head and wept passing sore and
descended into the midst of the pit, so he might see how the case stood. There he found the nurse slain and the lion dead, but saw not the boy; so he
[returned and] acquainted the astrologers with the verification of their words, and they said, 'O king, the lion hath eaten him; destiny hath been
accomplished upon him and thou art delivered from his hand; for, had he been saved from the lion, by Allah, we had feared for thee from him, for
that the king's destruction should have been at his hand.' So the king left [sorrowing for] this and the days passed by and the affair was forgotten..?
? ? ? ? f. King Bekhtzeman cccclxi.? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story cxxix.When the messenger came to King Azadbekht and he read the
letter and the present was laid before him, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and occupied himself with eating and drinking, hour after hour. But
the chief Vizier of his Viziers came to him and said, "0 king, know that Isfehend the Vizier is thine enemy, for that his soul liketh not that which
thou hast done with him, and the message that he hath sent thee [is a trick; so] rejoice thou not therein, neither be thou deluded by the sweetness of
his words and the softness of his speech." The king hearkened [not] to his Vizier's speech, but made light of the matter and presently, [dismissing it
from his thought], busied himself with that which he was about of eating and drinking and merrymaking and delight.When the night was half spent,
I arose [and went forth the tent] to do an occasion of mine, and none knew of my case save this woman. The dogs misdoubted of me and followed
me and gave not over besetting me, till I fell on my back into a deep pit, wherein was water, and one of the dogs fell in with me. The woman, who
was then a girl in the first bloom of youth, full of strength and spirit, was moved to pity on me, for that wherein I was fallen, and coming to me with
a rope, said to me, "Lay hold of this rope." So I laid hold of the rope and clung to it and she pulled me up; but, when I was halfway up, I pulled her
[down] and she fell with me into the pit; and there we abode three days, she and I and the dog..? ? ? ? ? Let destiny with loosened rein its course
appointed fare And lie thou down to sleep by night, with heart devoid of care;.The old man laughed at her speech and her verses pleased him. Then
said she to him, "I desire of thee a lute." (38) So he arose and brought her a piece of firewood. Quoth she, "What is that?" And he said, "Didst thou
not bid me bring thee wood?" "I do not want this," answered she, and he rejoined, "What then is it that is called wood, other than this?" She
laughed and said, "The lute is an instrument of music, whereunto I sing." Quoth he, "Where is this thing found and of whom shall I get it for thee?"
And she said, "Of him who gave thee the wine." So he arose and betaking himself to his neighbour the Jew, said to him, "Thou favouredst us
aforetime with the wine; so now complete thy favours and look me out a thing called a lute, to wit, an instrument for singing; for that she seeketh
this of me and I know it not" "Hearkening and obedience," replied the Jew and going into his house, brought him a lute. [The old man took it and
carried it to Sitt el Milah,] whilst the Jew took his drink and sat by a window adjoining the other's house, so he might hear the singing..? ? ? ? ? b.
Story of the Enchanted Youth xxi.The folk marvelled at this story and as for the prefect and El Melik ez Zahir, they said, 'Wrought ever any the
like of this device?' And they marvelled with the utterest of wonderment Then arose a third officer and said, 'Hear what betided me, for it is yet
stranger and more extraordinary..? ? ? ? ? My virtues 'mongst men are extolled and my glory and station rank high..? ? ? ? ? How long shall I
anights distracted be for love Of thee? How long th' assaults of grief and woes abide?.? ? ? ? ? j. King Suleiman Shah and his Sons cccclxxv.When
I had made an end of washing, I cried out, saying, "Harkye, my lady Rihaneh!" But none answered me. So I went out and found her not; and indeed
she had taken my clothes and that which was therein of money, to wit, four hundred dirhems. Moreover, she had taken my turban and my
handkerchief and I found not wherewithal to cover my nakedness; wherefore I suffered somewhat than which death is less grievous and abode
looking about the place, so haply I might espy wherewithal to hide my shame. Then I sat a little and presently going up to the door, smote upon it;
whereupon up came the housekeeper and I said to her, "O my sister, what hath God done with the woman who was here?" Quoth she, "She came
down but now and said, 'I am going to cover the boys with the clothes and I have left him sleeping. If he awake, tell him not to stir till the clothes
come to him.'" Then said I, "O my sister, secrets are [safe] with the worthy and the freeborn. By Allah, this woman is not my wife, nor ever in my
life have I seen her before this day!" And I recounted to her the whole affair and begged her to cover me, informing her that I was discovered of the
privities..? ? ? ? ? To whom save thee shall I complain, of whom relief implore, Whose image came to visit me, what while in dreams I lay?.So
saying, he sprang to his feet and catching up the thigh-bone of one of the dead, cried out at the top of his voice, saying, 'O ye dead, take them!' And
he smote one of them, whilst his comrade [El Merouzi] smote another and they cried out at them and buffeted them on the napes of their necks;
whereupon the thieves left that which was with them of plunder and fled; and indeed their wits forsook them [for terror] and they stayed not in their
flight till they came forth of the Magians' burial-ground and left it a parasang's length behind them, when they halted, trembling and affrighted for
the soreness of that which had betided them of fear and amazement at the dead..The Fourth Day..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. The King's Son and the
Ogress xv.? ? ? ? ? u. The Debauchee and the Three-year-old Child dccccxcviii.Noureddin Ali of Damascus and Sitt el Milan, iii, 3..? ? ? ? ? c.
Story of the Chief of the Old Cairo Police dcv.? ? ? ? ? And on their saddles perched are warriors richly clad, That with their hands do smite on
kettle-drums amain..? ? ? ? ? The true believer is pinched for his daily bread, Whilst infidel rogues enjoy all benefit..?THE KING'S SON WHO
FELL IN LOVE WITH THE PICTURE..Officer's Story, The Fourteenth, ii. 183..49. The Chief of the Cous Police and the Sharper cccxlv.Then
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said she to him, "O elder, I would fain drink." So he arose and brought her a gugglet of water; but she said to him, "Who bade thee fetch that?"
Quoth he, "Saidst thou not to me, 'I would fain drink'?" And she answered, "I want not this; nay, I want wine, the delight of the soul, so haply, O
elder, I may solace myself therewith." "God forbid," exclaimed the old man, "that wine should be drunk in my house, and I a stranger in the land
and a Muezzin and an imam, (32) who prayeth with the true-believers, and a servant of the house of the Lord of the Worlds! "Quoth she, "Why wilt
thou forbid me to drink thereof in thy house?" "Because," answered he, "it is unlawful." "O elder," rejoined she, "God hath forbidden [the eating of]
blood and carrion and hog's flesh. Tell me, are grapes and honey lawful or unlawful?" Quoth he, "They are lawful;" and she said, "This is the juice
of grapes and the water of honey." But he answered, "Leave this thy talk, for thou shall never drink wine in my house." "O Sheikh," rejoined she,
"folk eat and drink and enjoy themselves and we are of the number of the folk and God is very forgiving, clement." (33) Quoth he, "This is a thing
that may not be." And she said, "Hast thou not heard what the poet saith ... ?" And she recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Indeed, mine eyelids
still with tears are ulcered and to you My bowels yearn to be made whole of all their pain and heat..Some misconception seems to exist as to the
story of Seif dhoul Yezen, a fragment of which was translated by Dr. Habicht and included, with a number of tales from the Breslau Text, in the
fourteenth Vol. of the extraordinary gallimaufry published by him in 1824-5 as a complete translation of the 1001 Nights (224) and it has, under the
mistaken impression that this long but interesting Romance forms part of the Book of the Thousand Nights and One Night, been suggested that a
complete translation of it should be included in the present publication. The Romance in question does not, however, in any way, belong to my
original and forms no part of the Breslau Text, as will be at once apparent from an examination of the Table of Contents of the latter (see post, p.
261), by which all the Nights are accounted for. Dr. Habicht himself tells us, in his preface to the first Vol. of the Arabic Text, that he found the
fragment (undivided into Nights) at the end of the fifth Volume of his MS., into which other detached tales, having no connection with the Nights,
appear to have also found their way. This being the case, it is evident that the Romance of Seif dhoul Yezen in no way comes within the scope of
the present work and would (apart from the fact that its length would far overpass my limits) be a manifestly improper addition to it. It is, however,
possible that, should I come across a suitable text of the work, I may make it the subject of a separate publication; but this is, of course, a matter for
future consideration..When she came to Alaeddin's shop, she sat down thereat and said to him, "May the day be blessed to thee, O my lord
Alaeddin! God prosper thee and be good to thee and accomplish thy gladness and make it a wedding of weal and content!" He knitted his brows
and frowned in answer to her; then said he to her, "Tell me, how have I failed of thy due, or what have I done to injure thee, that thou shouldst play
me this trick?" Quoth she, "Thou hast no wise offended against me; but this inscription that is written on the door of thy shop irketh me and vexeth
my heart. If thou wilt change it and write up the contrary thereof, I will deliver thee from thy predicament." And he answered, "This that thou
seekest is easy. On my head and eyes be it." So saying, he brought out a ducat (264) and calling one of his mamelukes, said to him, "Get thee to
such an one the scribe and bid him write us an inscription, adorned with gold and ultramarine, in these words, to wit, 'THERE IS NO CRAFT BUT
WOMEN'S CRAFT, FOR THAT INDEED THEIR CRAFT IS A MIGHTY CRAFT AND OVERCOMETH AND HUMBLETH THE FABLES
(265) OF MEN.'" And she said to the servant, "Go forthright.".? ? ? ? ? i. King Ibrahim and his Son cccclxxi.Therewithal the king bade all his
officers go round about in the thoroughfares and colleges [of the town] and bring before him all strangers whom they found there. So they went
forth and brought him much people, amongst whom was the man who had painted the portrait. When they came into the presence, the Sultan bade
the crier make proclamation that whoso wrought the portrait should discover himself and have whatsoever he desired. So the poor man came
forward and kissing the earth before the king, said to him, "O king of the age, I am he who painted yonder portrait." Quoth El Aziz, "And knowest
thou who she is?" "Yes," answered the other; "this is the portrait of Mariyeh, daughter of the king of Baghdad." The king ordered him a dress of
honour and a slave-girl [and he went his way]. Then said El Abbas, "O father mine, give me leave to go to her, so I may look upon her; else shall I
depart the world, without fail." The king his father wept and answered, saying, "O my son, I builded thee a bath, that it might divert thee from
leaving me, and behold it hath been the cause of thy going forth; but the commandment of God is a foreordained (61) decree." (62).Therewithal
Sindbad the Sailor bestowed largesse upon him and made him his boon-companion, and he abode, leaving him not night or day, to the last of their
lives. Praise be to God the Glorious, the Omnipotent, the Strong, the Exalted of estate, Creator of heaven and earth and land and sea, to whom
belongeth glorification! Amen. Amen. Praise be to God, the Lord of the Worlds! Amen..So Iblis the Accursed drank and said, 'Well done, O desire
of hearts! but thou owest me yet another song.' Then he filled the cup and signed to her to sing. Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience,' and sang
the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Were I cut off, beloved, from hope of thy return, Slumber, indeed, for ever my wakeful lids would flee..69. Musab
ben ez Zubeir and Aaisheh his Wife ccclxxxvi.When El Abbas heard these words from the damsel, his heart irked him for Mariyeh and her case
was grievous to him; so he said to Shefikeh, "Canst thou avail to bring me in company with her, so haply I may discover her affair and allay that
which aileth her?" "Yes," answered the damsel, "I can do that, and thine will be the bounty and the favour." So he arose and followed her, and she
forewent him, till they came to the palace. Then she [opened and] locked behind them four-and-twenty doors and made them fast with bolts; and
when he came to Mariyeh, he found her as she were the setting sun, cast down upon a rug of Taifi leather, (111) among cushions stuffed with
ostrich down, and not a limb of her quivered. When her maid saw her in this plight, she offered to cry out; but El Abbas said to her, "Do it not, but
have patience till we discover her affair; and if God the Most High have decreed the ending of her days, wait till thou have opened the doors to me
and I have gone forth. Then do what seemeth good to thee.".The folk of the quarter heard him and assembled under the window; and when he was
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ware of them, he opened the window and said to them, "Are ye not ashamed, O pimps? Every one in his own house doth what he will and none
hindereth him; but we drink one poor day and ye assemble and come, cuckoldy varlets that ye are! To-day, wine, and to-morrow [another] matter;
and from hour to hour [cometh] relief." So they laughed and dispersed. Then the girl drank till she was intoxicated, when she called to mind her
lord and wept, and the old man said to her, "What maketh thee weep, O my lady?" "O elder," replied she, "I am a lover and separated [from him I
love]." Quoth he, "O my lady, what is this love?" "And thou," asked she, "hast thou never been in love?" "By Allah, O my lady," answered he,
"never in all my life heard I of this thing, nor have I ever known it! Is it of the sons of Adam or of the Jinn?" She laughed and said, "Verily, thou art
even as those of whom the poet speaketh, when as he saith ..." And she repeated the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? When the flies light on food, from
the platter my hand I raise, though my spirit should long for the fare;.164. The Merchant of Oman dccccxlvi
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